
MEMO 
 
 
 

NPS UPDATE 
 

 
Yesterday morning, a meeting was held between our Health and Sfatey 
committee representatives and Securitas management concerning the chairs at 
the NPS position. 
 

 -The decision to remove the chairs came from CATSA following a 
complaint made in another airport about their lack of chairs while other 
airports had some. CATSA decided to level the field by removing them 
everywhere; 

 

 -During the meeting, STAS expressed its opposition to the removal of the 
chair and STAS’ HR Vice-President, Catalin Caracas, offered his excuses 
about the way the removal was done; 

 

 -A study committee was put in place to prepare an investigation and report 
relating to the health and safety and the ergonomics of the NPS position; 
 

 -A Health and Safety representative, a representative from STAS and a 
CATSA representative will jointly investigate the NPS position in the next 
few days in order to prepare the joint report and changes to be made;; 

 

 -On April 15th, a Health and Safety representative from CATSA, Sunny 
Carier, will be in Montreal to meet with the joint committee concerning the 
NPS chairs. During that meeting, the report will be handed to him and 
CATSA will then submit its decision in the following days. 

 
 
 

Health and Safety Committee 
April 1st 2014 
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